
FR. JOHN’S DIGITAL QUILL FOR SPIRITUAL MUSINGS AND PARISH NEWS 

Welcome to Deacon Bob 
 I am delighted to announce that we will have 
a new permanent deacon who will begin ministering 
at St. Raphael this month.  
 Deacon Bob Leake recently moved from the 
Hannibal area to Aŏon and has selected our parish 
where he will conƟnue his diaconal ministry. He 
moved into our area to be closer to his children and 
grandchildren. 
 Deacon Bob will tell about himself  in the bul-
leƟn next week, but I can say he is a delighƞul man to 
talk to and has an infecƟous smile and laugh.  
 He will help here in liturgical roles at Mass, 
while preaching, at BenedicƟon, and at weddings and 
funerals. We have discussed his helping in the RCIA 
and other faith-formaƟon opportuniƟes as well. 
 Please welcome Deacon Bob and his wife to 
our community, especially as we get closer to his 
start date for ministry of August 15. 
 
Thank You to Deacon Jerry 
 The day before we welcome Deacon Bob to 
officially start ministry in our parish, we will thank 
Deacon Jerry, who has been a staple of our communi-
ty for so many years, for his service to us.  
 We want to invite everyone to a celebraƟon 
for him on August 14. He will be present and minister 
at the 10:00am Mass. Following Mass, the Parish 
Council will host a recepƟon for him in the gym. We 
encourage everyone to come to thank Deacon Jerry 
for his many years of service to our parish. 
 
“Bother Father”/Open Office Hours 
 Also, August 15 is the first day for “Bother 
Father”! 
 I will offer opportuniƟes beginning this month 
for you to stop by without an appointment and talk 
to me about anything you would like. Some things I 
have thought of are: 
 QuesƟons about our faith 
 QuesƟons about the sacraments or quesƟons re-

laƟng to an annulment  
 QuesƟons about our parish 
 Opportunity for confession  
 Discussion of a situaƟon that is ongoing in your 

life 

 DirecƟon and help relaƟng to prayer 
 QuesƟons/concerns relaƟng to All Things New 
 And anything else you can think of… 
 Each month, I will try to schedule a Ɵme in the 
morning, a Ɵme in the aŌernoon, and a Ɵme in the 
evening so hopefully everyone will have a chance to 
“Bother Father.”  
 Here are the Ɵmes in August to “Bother 
 Father”: 

Monday, August 15, 8:00-10:00am 
Tuesday, August 23, 2:00-4:00pm 
Wednesday, August 31, 6:00-8:00pm 

 Please consider coming and visiƟng! 
 
Parish MeeƟng 
 On August 28, we will have an opportunity to 
come together as a parish community. At 5:00pm in 
the gym, we will meet to discuss the state of our par-
ish. At this meeƟng, members of the Key Parish Lead-
ers will give a report on our DMI results, our Finance 
Council will give an overview at our fiscal year-end of 
our current financial state, and we will also discuss 
the 2022-2023 Angel Appeal. 
 This meeƟng will be livestreamed for our pa-
rishioners who are unable to join. We encourage eve-
ryone to join in person or via the livestream.  
 
This Sunday 
 I am excited that Mary Reck and Mary Steck 
will offer an opportunity for “Catholic Faith Story 
Time.” This will be in the cafeteria from 11:00-
11:30am. We invite all of our 2.5-year-old to 5-year-
old children, parents, and siblings to this Ɵme of 
learning about our faith. There will also be Ɵmes in 
the next few months too, so please make it a point to 
be at one or more of them! 
 
 I will see you online or in church! - Fr. John 
#SRAstrong 




